
Gedling Borough Council 

__________________________________________  

Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO) 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Gedling Borough Council intend, after the expiry of the period 

mentioned below, to make an order under S59 Anti-social, Crime and Policing Act 2014, designating the 

area of Gedling, Colwick and Netherfield Nottinghamshire.  

The Order prohibits car cruise events where motor vehicles congregate and any of the following occur: 

a. Motor vehicles are driven at excessive speed or accelerated aggressively 

b. Motor vehicles racing against one another 

c. Stunts performed in motor vehicles 

d. Music is played on equipment installed in a motor vehicle which is audible outside of the 

vehicle 

e. Motor vehicles driven in convoy, whether side by side or in single file 

and/or causing the following 

a. Excessive noise 

b. Danger to other road users 

c. Risk of injury to any person 

d. Risk of damage to property 

The Order also prohibits the advertising and promotion of such events on notice boards, buildings, 

vehicles/trailers or other moveable objects on the public highway within the restricted area. 

A person guilty of an offence under this Order shall be liable on summary conviction to a fine not exceeding 

Level 3 on the Standard Scale 

Copies of the proposed order and maps of the proposed area are available online at: 

www.gedling.gov.uk/haveyoursay 

Alternatively you can scan the below QR Code which will direct you to the Gedling Borough Council 

website. 

 

If you wish to make comment on, or object to, the proposal 

you should do so in writing to:  

Kevin Nealon at the Civic Centre, Arnot Hill Park, 

Nottingham Road, Arnold, Notts, NG5 6LU  

Or   

Email: ASB@gedling.gov.uk 

This consultation ends on 27th March 2023. All 

communication should be received by this date.  
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